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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca  

Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

 

 
 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street      Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

    

                          
Statutory Holiday 

Have a Great Weekend & Travel Safely!! 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month. 

Please 
provide 

payment 
with your ad 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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“C. I. B.” 
 

The Communities in Bloom committee 

wishes to congratulate the following 

people on their awards: 
 

Best Public Grounds > Eatonia Oasis      

                                                          Living 

Honorable Mention > Eatonia Heritage  

                                                           Park 
 

Best Overall Yard > Joan Bailey 
 

Best Front Yard > Peg Bews 

Honorable Mention  

 > Anne & Gerry Rhodes 

> Bill & Marty Wardill 
 

Best Back Yard –Tied > Laurie Adams 

>Vicki & Otto         

                                           Wormsbecker 

Honorable Mention > Carol & Bob Peters 
 

Outdoor Living Award 

> Jim & Tracey-Ann Townsend 
 

Honorable Mention > Arlen Laich 
 

Best Welcoming Entrance 

> Mike & Sherry Craney                                                          

Honorable Mention > Jim & Lorna  

                                               Cridland 
 

Thanks to everyone for your hard work. 

Not to just the winners, but to all who did 

their share. There are many beautiful 

yards in our community and you should 

all be proud of making Eatonia the 

beautiful “Prairie Oasis”!  

 

TERRY FOX 
FUNCTIONS 
(Phone: 967-2372) 

 

- Bake Sale: Sept. 8 
Credit Union 2pm 
 

- Donation Cards at 
Post Office & 

 Credit Union 
 

- Kick –Off Breakfast  
Community Hall, 
Sept. 18th 
 

- Run Day: Sept .18th 
1:00 pm from 
Laporte Hall 
 

- Recyclables For 
Refund 
107-2nd Ave West 
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The newly formed Park 

Committee is seeking assistance with the 
development of the park adjacent to the 
pool.  If you are interested in joining the 
committee or willing to help with work 

projects please contact Shelly at 967-2221.  
Also, be sure to stop at our booth at the 

upcoming Trade Show for plans for the park 
and more information. 

 

 

Join Us for the Annual Terry Fox Run on 

Sunday, September 18th. The walk will 

begin at 1:00 PM from the Laporte Hall and 

end at the Eatonia Arena for refreshments 

and prizes. Register at the post office or 

Credit Union and pick up your pledge 

sheet. 

I will also accept recyclable bottles and cans 

to add to the fund. 

Watch for posters for other events and 

information or call me at 967-2372. 

Margaret Larock 

(Convenor) 

 
 
 
 

 

 

FOR SALE 

Fender Electric Guitar – (Strat Pak)  
Black and White in Excellent Condition. 

Comes with Amp, Case, Cd and 
Accessories. 

No Scratches or Marks. 
Just in time for lessons in the fall. 

967-2912 
 

 

I would like to extend a huge thank-you to 

everyone who sent cards, gifts and congratulations 

on my graduation. It was an unforgettable day, and 

would not have been the same without the support 

of my family, friends and community. I would also 

like to thank my classmates and teachers who made 

Eaton School so special each day. In lieu of this, I 

have made a donation to the Eatonia Oasis Living in 

memory of my Grandfather Raymond Somerville. In 

September, I will be attending the University of 

Saskatchewan,  

And will be taking Arts and Science. 

Once again, thank you to everyone. 
-Randi Somerville 

 

Forget Saving The World! 
Give a smile that could save a Child’s Life. 

St. Joseph’s C.W.L. Fundraiser 
Free Treatment for poor African Children 

with cleft lip and palate. 
Sunday Sept. 11, 2011 

11:45 A.M. Church Basement 
Coffee and Muffins 
Free Will Offering 

Everyone Welcome 
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PRAIRIE CENTRE CREDIT 

UNION WILL ONCE AGAIN 

BE HOSTING THE ANNUAL 

TERRY FOX PANCAKE 

BREAKFAST AT THE 

COMMUNITY HALL ON 

SUNDAY,  

SEPTEMBER 18, 2011  

FROM 9:00 a.m. TO 12:30 p.m. 

ADULTS & STUDENTS - $6.00  

7 & under - $4.00. 
 

EVERYONE WELCOME. 

 

MISSING 
Black Steer Ear Tag Number 

137 

No Brand. If seen please call:  

Willie Peters  

@ 967-2248 
 

Eatonia Arts Council would like to thank all 

those who helped with this summer’s Art 

Shows.   We had almost 300 people attend. 

Special thanks to Town of Eatonia for the use 

of loader and the men to load and unload the 

crates.  As well thank you to the Heritage 

Board for the Eaton House. 

Without the whole community we would not be 

able to have these shows. 

Looking forward to next year, hope you come 

see what we’ll show next summer. 

 

Eatonia Art Council 

 

 
So Again Time as flown by!…. 

And it is time to start making plans for 
up-coming events. Yes - The Eatonia & 
Community Fowl Supper is not that far 

away!! The group is planning a 
“Discussion Session” on 

Monday, September 19, 2011 @ 
7:30 @ EOL in the meeting room. 

Everyone & Anyone willing to help or 
bring suggestions are welcome to 

attend! Those who have helped in the 
past ALSO please attend to bring your 

comments or suggestions. 
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Town of Eatonia News 
 

The Eatonia town council is planning to 

purchase a Memorial Wall that is similar to the 

picture below to place at the Eatonia Cemetery.  

Anyone who has had a loved one pass away but 

their ashes have been placed elsewhere can have 

the loved ones name engraved on the wall. Along 

with the loved one’s name will also be the dates 

(year) that they lived.    

The memorial wall will commemorate 

those people who have lived in the area but do not 

have a final resting place in the cemetery. Remco 

Memorial, Cliff Neufeld, will be at the Eatonia 

Trade Show this year and will answer any 

question you might have about the memorial wall.  

 

Anyone interested in donating towards the 

purchase of this memorial wall or if you would 

like to have a loved one’s name engraved on 

the wall, please contact or stop by the town 

office. 

302 Main Street 

967-2251 

      eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

    

 
 

Due to Labour Day Holiday on 
Monday September 5th, Garbage 

pickup will be on  
Tuesday September 6th. 

 
 

***Water Meter Reader will be going around 

reading meters at the end of August beginning of 

September. If there is a note left on your door or 

receive a phone call please call the town office at 

967-2251 or email your reading to 

eatonia@yourlink.ca. Please do so as soon as 

possible when receive one of these notices. Your 

assistance will be appreciated*** 

 

Vehicle and Trailer Parking – The Traffic Bylaw 

No. 2/10 

Vehicles – 72 Hour Limit 

All Trailers – 96 Hour Limit 

No person shall park any vehicle continuously 

longer than the time specified. 

-      A motor vehicle may be parked in any 

lane for the purpose of loading or 

unloading, provided that such motor 

vehicle shall be parked for a period NOT 

exceeding fifteen (15) minutes, unless 

written permission has first been obtained 

from the Bylaw Enforcement Officer for 

an extension of such time. 

-      No operator of a vehicle shall stop such 

vehicle in any of the following places, 

except when necessary to avoid collision 

or conflict with each other traffic or in 

compliance with the directions of a Peace 

Officer or traffic sign or signal: 

(a) On the driving lane of any 

street 

(b) Within an intersection 

(c) On a sidewalk 

(d) On a crosswalk 

(e) On a boulevard 

(f) Within four and one-half 

(4.5m) meters of the driveway 

entrance to any fire station. 

Take consideration for other homeowners, 

intersections, alleyways, etc. 

mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Town of Eatonia News Cont’d 
 

Numbers on all Buildings 

To help with 911 we would like to ask your 

assistance by putting visible number(s) on all 

buildings, commercial and residential in front for 

east identification of civic (Street) locations. 

 

Litter – Dogs and Cats Bylaw No. 3/08 

If a dog or cat defecates on any public property 

other than the property of the owner, possessor 

or harbourer of the said dog or cat, the owner, 

possessor or harbourer of the dog or cat shall 

cause such defecation to be removed 

immediately and disposed of in a sanitary 

fashion.  Failure to cause such removal shall be 

an infraction of this Bylaw. Penalty (fine) for the 

first offence $50.00. 

 

Trees and Shrubs – On your property, including 

portions hanging off your property are your 

responsibilities to maintain and trim. 

Just a reminder to keep your trees and shrubs on 

the corner lots trimmed so that the traffic at the 

intersections/ laneways can be seen in every 

direction no more than three (3) feet high.  Also 

remember to keep your trees along sidewalks 

trimmed, so pedestrians are able to use the 

sidewalks properly.  Laneways are to be trimmed 

back as well for vehicles to get through. 

“Elm Trees” – means any tree or part of a tree, 
living or dead, of the Ulmus genus and its 
cultivars, including the American Siberian and 
Japanese elm trees, and includes any elm tree in 
the form of fuel wood, nursery stock, lumber, 
wood  
 

Now is the time to trim your Elm trees.  
Take advantage of the warmer weather and trim 

your elms now before the snow falls.  Once the 
spring thaw arrives it will be too late!  Remember 
elm trees cannot be pruned between April 1st 
and August 31st to prevent Dutch Elm Disease. 
chips, log, branches or bark. 
 

The Elm Bark Beetle that spreads the DED fungus 

is attracted to freshly cut elm and is most active 

during this period. 

Don’t use, store, or transport Elm wood.  It’s 

illegal!  One piece of elm firewood can carry over 

1800 infested elm bark beetles.  The DED 

regulations apply to all Elms including Siberian & 

Manchurian Elms. 
 

Pest Prevention Tips 

Here are some tips to follow to deter pest from 

inhabiting any property: 

- Do not allow garbage, lawn waste or 

other debris to accumulate on your 

property 

- Keep all materials such as building 

materials and fire wood neatly stacked 

and off the ground a minimum of 0.15 

meters  (6 inches) 

- All sheds should be placed on a cement/ 

asphalt pad or a six (6) inch base of 

crushed rock to prevent pests from 

burrowing underneath 

- Secure garbage in containers with lids and 

eliminate any standing water  

- Inspect property, building, vehicles and 

trailers on a regular basis for signs of 

pests 

- When using poisons to control pests 

please use extreme caution to avoid any 

unwanted poisonings  
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Town of Eatonia News Cont’d 
 

Dog: 

- Remember that dogs are to be leashed at 

all times when walking anywhere around 

town, including play grounds.  You never 

know when something will startle your 

animal.  Be safe.  Pets can get aggressive 

under certain situations.   

- Also please remember to pick up if your 

dog defecates.  Always carry a bag with 

you. 

-  We are getting complaints of dogs 

barking at all hours. Please try to monitor 

and avoid this when you “are or are not” 

at home. You may not be aware that your 

dog is causing a disturbance. 
 

Bylaw #6/10 

 Hours for outside watering are 7:00 to 
10:00 morning and evening. 

 Odd numbered addresses shall be allowed 
to use water for outdoor purposes on odd 
numbered calendars days. 

 Even numbered addresses shall be 
allowed to use water for outdoor 
purposes on even numbered calendar 
days. 

 Water restrictions are in effect January to 
December of each year. 

 Penalties: 
- First infraction of this Bylaw is 

$100.00 (one hundred dollars) 
- Second & subsequent infractions is 

$250.00 (two hundred & fifty 
dollars 

Burning In Town 
As per Bylaw No. 5/07, proper collection 

and disposal of garbage, no person shall burn any 
garbage or refuse within the town limits.   

 

As per the Fire Pit Bylaw No. 3/09, only 
charcoal, cut seasoned wood, or manufacturer’s 
logs are to be burned in fire pits.  You are not to 
burn leaves, grass clippings, garden refuse, or any 
material that when burned will generate 
excessive smoke or an offensive odor.  If smoke 
from a fire causes an unreasonable interference 
with the use and enjoyment of another person’s 
property, the fire must be extinguished 
immediately.   

 
 

Traffic: 
School is starting and the Town of Eatonia is 
asking that drivers use extreme caution on all 
streets and at crosswalks particularly around the 
schools and play grounds as safety may not be 
the first priority in our children’s minds. 
 

Please spend a moment with your children to 
remind than of the basic rules of the road and 
that the vehicles don’t always stop when they 
are supposed to. 
 

Street lights: 
Whenever you see a street light not working, 
please contact the town office so we can inform 
 SASK Power to fix it.  

 
The town of Eatonia Bylaw officer is  

Pam Wake @ 460-8908 please Phone her if you 
have a concern. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://img.archiexpo.com/images_ae/photo-g/lamp-post-148427.jpg
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There are never enough words to 
express the kind of feelings that are felt 
by the over whelming kindness shown 

and given to our family on the passing of 
Edward. We hope with time we will be 

able to thank each and every one of you 
who have so unconditionally sent cards, 

food, phone calls, flowers, donations, 
visits and hugs to our family in the past 7 
months. They have become engrained in 

our hearts forever. Edward was over 
whelmed by it all and his motto was to 

PAY IT FORWARD. We will do our best 
to remember this and return his motto.  
We would like to give special thanks to: 

Dean Aldridge who was there when I 
needed you most. Lisa Stevens, Home 
Care nurse who became my rock and 
salvation. Delia Somerville, R.N., who 

devoted her time and knowledge at the 
hospital to nurse her Uncle Ed. Staff and 

Doctors at Leader & Kindersley Hospital’s 
for their care and compassion. My family 

for their round the clock vidual at Ed’s 
bedside. Donna Lothammer, Lorrie 

Cooke, Brett & Dave Becker for your 
beautiful gift of singing and music. 

Kindersley Funeral Home. Eatonia UCW 
for their wonderful lunch.  

 
 
 
 
 

Our Usher and Nephews Kurtis & 
Morgan Nunweiler, Arley Olson and 

Dylan Somerville. Eulogist and Brother 
Ross Nunweiler, you did him proud. 

Honorary Urn Bearers, Lorne & 
Rosemary Janzen, Randy & Marion 

Miller, Bruce & Janice Nunweiler, Vern & 
Jackie Wagner, Deb & Bob Adams, Bill & 

Sharon Thomson, Milton & Donna 
Specht, Dean & Trish Aldridge, and Lila 

Quinton you all meant so much  
to Edward. 

And lastly to Bill Thomson, our minister 
and best friend, you have such an 

incredible gift, dear friend, and we know 
this one was hard for you, but you gave 
us such peace and a heartfelt tribute to 

Edward and for that … Thank You from 
the bottom of our hearts. 

Remember to Love, Forgive and keep the 
Faith. 

With Love and Appreciation to All of 
You, 

Dawn 
Derek & Tammy 

Chad & Sarah 
Cody, Hanna & Caleb Nunweiler 

 

 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living August News 
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August has been a busy month! With the 

warm weather, the residents have enjoyed 

spending time outside. They have been tending to 

the garden and sampling the vegetables, as well as 

watching all the flowers bloom. 

We currently have 21 residents staying at 

E.O.L. We would like to say Farwell to Nels and 

Rose Erker, who have returned home to Macklin; 

and Maynard Mastel, who is now a resident of the 

Seniors Home in Leader. Good Luck to all of 

you…you will be missed! We would also like to 

welcome three new residents… Odelia Pincemen,    

Lawrence & Violet Wallis. We also had Mabel 

Knight from Eston stay with us for 2 weeks.  

Good Luck to you as well, Mabel. 

This month’s activities have included 

morning exercises and work bee, as well as 

baking, bingo, and sitting on the patio making 

their own ice cream sundaes. On rainy days they 

like playing the Wii. Wheel of Fortune is 

definitely becoming a favorite! The ladies also 

loved getting their nails done on Manicure Day. 

Our monthly birthday party was held on 

August 10
th.  

The residents enjoy a few games of 

Card Bingo, as well as birthday cake. We would 

like to thank the Catholic Church ladies for 

hosting the party. Happy Birthday wishes go out 

to Dick Turner, Rose Erker, Mollie Herman and 

Odeila Pincemin. 

On August 2
nd

, Florence Palmer and 

friends entertained the residents with music and 

led them in a sing-song! They stayed and shared 

fresh baked cookies and coffee. Thank you so 

much ladies!! The residents love music and love 

to visit with you! 

Our volunteers this month included:  Ann 

Verhoeven, Amanda Longmuir and Kaylee 

Vandale (who helped with a variety of activities); 

Marie Smith (who organizes all of our crafts); and 

Amy and Kara (who helped serve our Bacon and 

Egg Brunch). Your help is greatly appreciated!!   

If there is anyone out there that would like 

to volunteer their time to help out, please contact 

Vicki or Cora at 967-2447. 
 

DONATIONS RECEIVED JULY THANK YOU!! 

Eatonia Band Parents Association – Angel Food Cake 

and Strawberries 

Irene Hyland – Can of Coffee 

Janet Miller – Magazines 

Harvey White – Cantaloupe, Tomatoes 

21-44 Store-Ice cream, Coleslaw 

Debi Christman – Buns, Mulberry Jam 

Bernice Wagner – Ice cream 

Loreen Johnson – Nail polish for manicures 

Gwen Ramsdal– Watermelon 

Bill Rosher – Beets, Potatoes, Onions 

Karen Warrington – Squares 

Brenda White – Rhubarb, Swiss Chard, cake  

Bill Wardill – lettuce 
 

DONATIONS RECEIVED IN 

AUGUST…THANK YOU!! 

21-44- Ice Cream 

Lorrene Johnson-Lettuce beans and cucumbers 

Bill Rosher – Garden produce 

Bill Wardill – Garden produce 

Harvey White – Saskatoons, cantaloupe, cucumbers, 

carrots and tomatoes 

Mo Scott – Orange scones and marmalade butter 

Joan Bailey –Raspberries 

Cridlands – Raspberries 

Gail and Graham Morgan – Whole sock eye salmon 

Daisy Meyer – Chicken 

Debi Christman – Box of cookies 

Lions Club – Buns, potatoes and butter 

United Church – Watermelon 

Joyce Frank – Swiss chard and lettuce 

Clarence Warrington – Coleslaw and Romaine lettuce 

Joyce Follensbee – Cookies 

John Steinkey – Rhubarb 

Janet Miller – Yellow beans 

Eatonia Swimming pool – Bismarks 

Marie Smith – Potatoes 

Gloria Fitzpatrick – Beets and playing cards 

 

Thank you for all your donations…if we have 

missed anyone, our apologies!! 

Have a great month, and a Happy Harvest!! 
 

September Rec News 

Hope everyone had a great summer and is all ready to 

get back to school and harvest. 
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Swimming Pool:  We would like to thank everyone for 

another terrific season at the pool and for their 

patience and understanding as we implemented a 

new format for swimming lessons. We had a lot of 

mixed reactions to the one week set and if you didn’t 

get a chance to comment on the new format we 

would like to hear from you, either call or email the 

rec office.   

The Recreation Board would like to thank the pool 

staff for all their hard work:  Brooklyn Assmus, Randi 

Somerville, Brooke Parton, Skylor Eisenkirch, Carson 

Assmus, and Dustin Lee.  A lot of time and money 

goes into training to be a lifeguard and we appreciate 

all they do. We couldn’t open the pool without them.  

A Big thanks to the kids that helped out in the office, 

etc. when it was busy too. 
 

Summer Playground:  Thanks to the summer 

playground staff: Morgan Follensbee, Jaydeen Bailey, 

and Randi Somerville for organizing and running 

another successful playground program. 
 

Arena:  Registration deadline is September 7.  

PLEASE register on or before this date so we know the 

numbers in case we need to contact other 

communities for hockey teams and to meet SHA 

deadlines. Post-dated cheques are accepted with 

registration. This year’s registration form is asking for 

those interested in Figure skating or Power skating as 

well. Do not register or pay for these programs yet 

but please return the form if you are interested so 

that we can assess whether it’s feasible to offer these 

programs and then we will have registration for them. 
 

Soccer: Bonnie Adams and Shelly Eckstein are willing 

to coach soccer this fall. The plan is to have a low-key 

local soccer league with two co-ed groups from 

grades 1-3 and grades 4-6.  This could vary depending 

on the involvement of parents and kids. They will 

need co-operation from other parents to help with 

coaching. If you or your kids are interested please 

contact the rec office by phone or email or for more 

information contact Bonnie at 967-2309 or Shelly at 

967-2221. 
 

KidSport™:  KidSport™ is a children’s charity designed 

to help children of families facing financial obstacles 

to participate in sport.  The KidSport™ goal is to 

provide these children with the opportunity to 

achieve physical, social, intellectual and moral 

development through participation in sport. For more 

information contact the Eatonia KidSport™ 

Committee, Nicole at 967-2557. 

Proud Moments…. Don’t forget about new section in 

the Newsletter called Proud Moments. This section 

will feature accomplishments from youth in the 

community worth bragging about, whether it is 

sports, recreation or cultural achievements, we want 

to hear about it and tell everyone in the community 

about your proud moment. Anyone can submit a 

proud moment to be published either for you or for 

someone else, just email the rec office at 

eatoniarec@yourlink.ca and give a brief description.   

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: Proceeds 

from the sale of Saskatchewan Lotteries products 

such as Lotto 6/49, Western 6/49, and Scratch & Win 

are placed in the Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund.  

Grants from this fund are used to support more than 

12,000 sport, culture, recreation and community 

groups in the province. Community groups in Eatonia 

receive funding from the Saskatchewan Lotteries 

Grant Program. 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

       Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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COME JOIN US FOR  

EATONIA & DISTRICT 

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE  

23rd ANNUAL FALL  

TRADE SHOW 
 

SATURDAY OCTOBER 22nd, 2011 

10:00 am – 5:00 pm 

 
Pancake Breakfast: 8:00 am – 10:00 am. 

 

For More Information Call: 

Colleen @ 306-967-2732 or 

Email:eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com 
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